
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, July 11, 1916. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Rankin, Vorbeck, Holmburg. Absent: 
Commissioner Blackstone. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of July 4th and adjourned 
session of July 5th were read and approved. 

 
The quarterly report of the City Clerk and Auditor, and the 
quarterly report of the Commissioner of Health and Civic Beauty 
were submitted and read. On motion of Commissioner Holmburg, 
seconded by Commissioner Rankin, the reports were referred to the 
Commissioner of Finance and Supplies. 
 
The bids for houses and material at the old pumping plant, laid 
on the table at a former meeting of the Council, were taken up 
for consideration. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Rankin, seconded by Commissioner Vorbeck, 
that the bid of J. F. Baughman of $60.00 for the four-room house, 
and the bid of J. W. Watson of $10.00 for the one-room house, be 

accepted. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Rankin, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Rankin, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, the Council adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 


